
 

 

 
Notice of Intent to Adopt  

Negative Declaration   
Tehama County 2025 Regional Transportation Plan 

  
The proposed project is the adoption of the 2025 Tehama County Regional Transportation Plan (RTP). 
The 2025 Tehama County Regional Transportation Plan will serve as the planning blueprint to guide 
transportation investment in the county involving local, State, and Federal funding over the next 20 
years. The project area consists of the entire County of Tehama. Each project identified in the 2025 RTP 
contributes to system preservation, capacity enhancement, safety, and/or multimodal enhancements. 
This RTP focuses on developing a coordinate and balance multimodal regional transportation system 
that is financially constrained to the revenues anticipated over the life of the plan (2045). It has been 
determined that the proposed Project would have a less than significant impact on the environment, thus 
a Negative Declaration has been prepared. 
 
The Tehama County Transportation Commission (TCTC), as the designated Regional Transportation 
Planning Agency (RTPA), is required by State law to prepare the RTP and transmit it to the California 
Department of Transportation (Caltrans) every four years. The RTP is required to be developed as per 
State legislation, Government Code §65080 et seq. of Chapter 2.5. The last full Tehama County RTP 
update was adopted in 2020. 
 
A public hearing will be held during the regular meeting of the Tehama County Transportation 
Commission on Wednesday, December 4, 2024, at 8:30 AM. The meeting will be held at the Board of 
Supervisors Chambers at 727 Oak Street in Red Bluff, CA 96080. This document is proposed to be 
adopted at the Tehama County Transportation Commission Meeting on Wednesday, December 4, 2024, 
at 8:30 AM in the Board of Supervisors Chambers at 727 Oak Street in Red Bluff, CA 96080. 
 
The Negative Declaration and the proposed Project (2025 Tehama County Regional Transportation 
Plan) has been filed with Tehama County Department of Public Works and is available for inspection 
and review online at https://tehamartpa.org/planning-documents/regional-transportation-plan/, and as a 
printed copy at Tehama County Department of Public Works, 1509 Schwab St., Red Bluff, CA 96080. 
 
The review period for this document is from November 1, 2024, through December 1, 2024.  Written 
comments concerning this document will be accepted through the last day of the review period.   
  
For further information, please contact Jessica Riske-Gomez, Deputy Director of Public Works, Tehama 
County Transportation Commission, 1509 Schwab St. Red Bluff, CA 96080, by phone: (530) 602-8282 
or email at jriskegomez@tehamartpa.org.  
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